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Congratulations ~ Football and Netball Teams 
We have had a busy week for sports with both our football and netball teams taking part in Inter-

School League competitions at Carr Hill. Both teams played with great enthusiasm, showing a high      

level of sportsmanship in all their matches. Congratulations to everybody who took part in the                       

matches  and the children who are training hard at school to add depth to the teams.   

 

Year 3 ~ Beacon Fell ~ Monday 7th October 

Year 1 ~ Blackpool Zoo ~ Tuesday 8th October 

School disco organised by the PTFA~ Wednesday 16th October ~ 6.00—7.30pm  

Y1 Class Assembly ~ Thursday 17th October ~ 9.00am 

Letter from the PTFA 
A letter from the PTFA has been sent home tonight giving key dates for this term, in particular the             

forthcoming informal AGM which will be held in school on Monday 14th October at 7.30pm. All                          

parents/grandparents are invited.  I very much value the role played by the PTFA who organise                  

special events for our pupils, as well as  raising valuable funds and I know the children enjoy it when 

their parents get involved. So do please come and join us and find out more about what we do. 

Photographs ~ Friday 11th October 
The Tempest Photographer will be in school next Friday. Every child will automatically have an                 

individual photograph taken, together with a family photograph if they have siblings in school. If you 

wish a pre-school or secondary child to be part of the family photograph please could you come to 

the school hall between 8.30 and 9.00am using the Infant entrance.  A small copy of the                        

photograph, together with details for ordering is normally sent home with the eldest child, once                  

received.  Please note that there is no obligation to buy any photographs. This is merely a ser-

vice which some parents find useful. 

Cancer Research ~ Thank you 
We have had a recent donation to our cancer research fund raising page which makes the final total 

raised an amazing £2607.50.  A huge thank you to everyone who has contributed to this.  

One of our pupils, Ivy Whitlock, is having a belated MacMillan coffee morning  tomorrow morning  

from 11.30am—1.30pm at Kirkham Cricket Club. There is no charge for entry and there are cakes and 

brews on offer. Alternatively if you are not able to make it but would like to contribute you can text 

TEAWAY4 which donates £5  to the MacMillan Fund. 

School Visits 
We have two visits taking place next week and I know the children are very much looking forward to 

them Fingers crossed for better weather.  

Unfortunately, visits are becoming increasingly expensive. This is largely due the high cost of 

transport and the workshops  which are usually additional to any entry fee. However, it is the                 

workshops and activities which provide the key learning for the children so it would be a real shame 

not to use them. We are grateful to the PTFA who continue to  subsidise our visits to help keep the 

costs down and to our parents who are enabling their children to have these memorable experiences.  


